Іноземна мова

Група:26 Урок: 19-20

Tema: Test Writing. Test on Speaking. Мета: перевірити розуміння мови

Матеріали уроку:

THE OPEN WINDOW

(after Saki)

Part I

show into – проводити (в/до)crowded – переповнений (людьми)nervous breakdown – нервовий зривcall on – навідатися доwarn – попереджатиowe – бути винним, заборгувати

"My aunt will come down in a few minutes, Mr Nuttel," said a girl of fifteen, showing into the sitting-room. Mr Nuttel was a young painter who had recently had a nervous breakdown. The doctors had told him that he should go away for a holiday. They warned him, however, against crowded resorts and recommended a complete rest in a quiet country-place. So here he was, in a little village, with letters of introduction from his sister to some of the

people she knew.

"Some of the people there are quite nice," his sister had said to him. "I advise you to <u>call on</u> Mrs Sappleton as soon as you arrive. I <u>owe</u> the wonderful holiday I had to her."

"Do you know many of the people round here?" asked the girl



when they were sitting comfortably on the sofa.

"No, I'm afraid I don't," answered Mr Nuttel. "I've never been here before. My sister stayed here four years ago, you know, and she gave me letters of introduction to some of the people here."

"Then you know nothing about my aunt, do you?" asked the girl.

"Only her name and address," said the visitor.

"Her great tragedy happened just three years ago," said the child.

"Her tragedy?" asked Mr Nuttel.

"You may wonder why we keep that window wide open on an October afternoon," went on the girl, pointing to a large French window.

"It's quite warm for this time of year," said Mr Nuttel. "But has that window anything to do with the tragedy?"

Part II

handkerchief – носова хустинка entertain – розважати realise – усвідомити, чітко розуміти amusing – забавний, кумедний

"Exactly three years ago my aunt's husband and her two young brothers walked out through that window. They went shooting and never came back. When they were crossing the river their boat probably turned over and they were all drowned. Their bodies have never been found. That was the most horrible part of the tragedy."

Here the girl stopped. There were tears in her eyes and she drew a <u>handkerchief</u> out of her pocket.

"Three years have already passed, but my poor aunt still thinks that they will come back some day, they and the little brown dog that was drowned with them, and walk in through that window just as they always did. That is why the window is kept open every evening till it's quite dark. Poor dear aunt, she can't <u>realise</u> that they've left forever. She's growing worse day by day, so let me give you some advice. Don't be surprised at anything she says or does: she will start telling you all over again how they went out — her husband, with his coat over his arm, and her youngest brother, singing 'Bertie, why don't you come?...' as she once told me. You

know, sometimes, on quiet evenings like this, I almost get a feeling that they will all walk in through that window, and the whole family will be gathered in here again."

The young girl finished her sad story. There was a long pause, and Mr Nuttel was glad when Mrs Sappleton at last entered the room.

"I'm sorry I'm late," she said, "but I hope my niece has entertained you well."

"Yes, she's been very amusing," said Mr Nuttel.

Part III

gaily – радісно, весело	seize – схопити
avoid – уникати, ухилятися	find oneself – опинитися

"Do you mind the open window?" asked Mrs Sappleton. "My husband and brothers will soon be home from shooting and they always come into the house this way." And she went on speaking gaily about shooting. After what Mr Nuttel had just heard, he looked worried.

"The doctors told me," he said, trying to change the subject, "to have a rest here and to <u>avoid</u> anything that would make me feel nervous."

"Did they?" said Mrs Sappleton in a voice which showed that she was not at all interested in what Mr Nuttel was saying. She never took her eyes off the open window and suddenly cried out:

"Here they are at last! Just in time for tea. How tired they look."

Mr Nuttel looked at the girl and saw that she was looking out through the open window with horror in her eyes. Mr Nuttel turned round slowly in his seat, looked in the same direction and saw three figures walking across the garden towards the window. They all carried guns and one of them had a



coat over his shoulder. A tired brown dog was following them. Noiselessly they approached the house, and then a young voice began to sing. "Bertie, why don't you come?"

Mr Nuttel <u>seized</u> his hat and ran out of the house like mad.

"Here we are, my dear," said Mrs Sappleton's husband, coming in through the window. "We've enjoyed ourselves very much. I wonder what made that gentleman run out so quickly when we came up? Who is he?"

"A very strange young man, called Nuttel. He could only talk about his illness. He didn't say a single interesting thing. I don't understand why he ran out that way without saying good-bye," said his wife.

"I think it was the dog," said the niece calmly. "He told me that he was afraid of dogs. Once when he was attacked by a pack of dogs somewhere in India, he was so frightened that he started running like mad, and finding himself in a cemetery, climbed down into a newly-dug grave, where he had to spend the night. Since



then he has always been afraid of dogs."

She was pretty good at making up stories and did it artistically.

Виконайте завдання:

- 1. Answer the questions:
- 1. What was Mr Nuttel? Why did he come to Mrs Sappleton?
- 2. Why did Mr Nuttel run out of Mrs Sappleton's house?
- 3. What was Mrs Sappleton's niece pretty good at?
- 2. Find synonyms to the words in the story: artist, living room, visit, come, return, understand, recommend, conduct, funny, terrible, nervous, hunting, happily, silently, take quickly, want to know, full of people.

3. Translate into English: полювання, хапати, попередити, заборгувати, уникати, розважати, провести в, чудовий відпочинок, змінити тему, як тільки, переповнені курорти, виглядав схвильовано, подивилися в одному напрямку, пальто на плечі, вибіг як божевільний, опинився на цвинтарі, свіжовикопана могила, вигадувати історії.

Увага! Виконані завдання надсилати на електронну адресу викладачів згідно розподілу на підгрупи:

Грищенко ε .К. - gr.ev@ukr.net

Карнах Е. В. - emiliya.karnakh@gmail.com